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Blessed Are We Who Are Called to the Supper of the Lamb January 19, 2020
In this weekend’s Gospel, we hear John the Baptist clarifying what he meant when he told

the priests and Levites, “but there is one among you whom you do not recognize,” (John 1:26).
Then, the next thing you know, the very next day, Jesus Himself walks up to John the Baptist,
and John cries out in recognition, “Behold, the Lamb of God, who takes away the sin of the
world” (John 1:29).

As we ponder this term “Lamb of God”, which we hear over and over again at Mass, it may
seem strange to us. Yet, it’s perhaps the most fitting description.  Jewish life for many centuries
embraced rituals of sacrifice to God - offerings, gifts of love - to please God.

What terminology would we use if Jesus came today? “Here comes Jesus Christ Superstar!”
or, “Here is that guy whose words have gone viral?” Hmmm. Somehow, those substitutes don’t
seem to fit. We need to go back to Old Testament times in order to better understand and appre-
ciate the term “Lamb of God” and how it became so appropriate to our Catholic faith.

We remember the sacrifice Abraham was asked to make of his only beloved son, Isaac. This
was heading toward being a sad scene that instead, turns into a joyous one, when Abraham’s
sacrifice of Isaac was halted by an angel. “Abraham looked up and saw a single ram caught by
its horns in the thicket. So, Abraham went and took the ram and offered it up as a burnt offering
in place of his son.” (Genesis 22:13).

The lamb is also central to the Passover story as God passed through the land of Egypt,
striking down the firstborn of each household. Yet, the homes of the Jews who marked their
doors with the blood of a lamb are “passed over.” In the Book of Revelation, the term “lamb” is
used 29 times, always referring to Christ, whose blood saves the “new Israel” from sin and
death. Each time we receive Christ in Communion, we hear, “This is the Lamb of God who
takes away the sin of the world.”

The sacrifice made by the Lamb of God was a perfect sacrifice. The sacrifices we make as
Christians, as sheep of the Good Shepherd (and if genuine) will be perfectly acceptable to God.
We’re asked to be in communion with the Lamb, in our sacrifices as well as at a meal. And, for
sure, to be a Christian, many sacrifices are expected of us. Yet, mostly we’re asked to stay faith-
ful, knowing that, as St. Paul said, “He has now reconciled in his fleshly body and through His
death, to present you holy, without blemish, and irreproachable before Him.” (Colossians 1:22).
Our beloved St. John Paul II spoke about this required sacrifice, saying, “To believe in Jesus
today demands a new martyrdom . . . to go against the tide . . . to follow the Lamb wherever He
goes.” The Lamb is with us, and we know the Lamb is the Lamb of God.

So, as we hear “Behold, the Lamb of God!”, and receive the martyred Lamb in the Eucharist
at Mass, even though we assert we’re not worthy to enter under His roof, we are blessed, “we,
who are called to the supper of the Lamb.”

Blessings on your week, Deacon Robb



Monday, Jan 20
No Daily Mass

Tuesday, Jan 21
6:30 PM Mass: +John Hartzell

Wednesday, Jan 22
8:40 AM Mass: +Gretchen Pound, Pauline Huewe, &

Gertrude Klasen

Thursday, Jan 23
7:00 AM Mass: +Darrell Little

10:30 AM Mass (Goldpine): Special Intentions for Mike Kelly
10:30 AM Communion Service (Neilson Place)
Friday, Jan 24

8:30 AM Mass: +Beverly Mayo

Saturday, Jan 25
5:30 PM Mass: +Erica Lovold

Sunday, Jan 26
7:30 AM Mass: +Dcn. John Schuiling
9:00 AM Mass: +Bob Idovich

11:00 AM Mass: +Clarence Soley
6:30 PM Mass: For the People

MASS TIMES & INTENTIONS
For Week of January 20 to 26

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH
Monday, Jan 20 No School Today
10:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)

5:45 PM Bible Study (St. Kateri Rm)
7:00 PM AA Mtg (St. Elizabeth Rm)

Tuesday, Jan 21
6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)
6:00 PM Newman Club (Social Hall)
6:00 PM KC Mtg (Social Hall)
6:30 PM Cub Scout Den Mtg (Cafeteria)
7:00 PM Men’s Basketball (Gym)
7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel)

Wednesday, Jan 22
9:30 AM Divine Mercy Cenacle (St. Elizabeth Rm)
9:40 AM Rosary (Chapel)
6:30 PM Faith Formation, grades 1-11

Thursday, Jan 23
6:00 AM Men’s Bible Study (St. Kateri Rm)
1:00 PM School Spelling Bee Finals (Church)
5:30 PM LifeTeen Band Practice (Church)
6:30 PM Communion and Liberation (St. Cabrini Rm)

Friday, Jan 24
10:00 AM Bible Study (St. Kateri Rm)

5:00 PM Newman Club (Social Hall)

Saturday, Jan 25
4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)

Sunday, Jan 26
8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel)
9:00 AM Preschool Sunday School (Kdg Rm)
9:00 AM Children’s Liturgy of the Word (St. Elizabeth Rm)

10:15 AM Rosary (Chapel)
10:15 AM RCIA & Beyond-Baptism & Confirmation

(St. Kateri Rm)
4:00 PM Families Fellowship Group (Social Hall)
6:00 PM Newman Club (Social Hall)

DAILY READINGS
For January 20 to 26

Monday, Jan 20
● 1 Sm 15:16-23
● Ps 50:8-9,16bc-17,21,23
● Mk 2:18-22

Tuesday, Jan 21
● 1 Sm 16:1-13
● Ps 89:20,21-22,27-28
● Eph 1:17-18

Wednesday, Jan 22
● 1 Sm 17:32-33,37,40-51
● Ps 144:1b,2,9-10
● Mk 3:1-6

Thursday, Jan 23
● 1 Sm 18:6-9; 19:1-7
● Ps 56:2-3,9-10a,10b-11,12-13
● Mk 3:7-12

Friday, Jan 24
● 1 Sm 24:3-21
● Ps 57:2,3-4,6,11
● Mk 3:13-19

Saturday, Jan 25
● Acts 22:3-16
● Ps 117:1bc,2
● Mk 16:15-18

Sunday, Jan 26
● Is 8:23-9:3
● Ps 27:1,4,13-14
● 1 Cor 1:10-13,17
● Mt 4:12-23



STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES

Last Week's Mass Attendance
Jan 11                                5:30 p.m. 142
Jan 12    ___    _                  7:30 a.m. 169
Jan 12 9:00 a.m.                                 264
Jan 12 11:00 a.m. 283
Jan 12 6:30 p.m. 118

The St. Philip’s Catholic Community welcomes
through the waters of baptism Tatum Lea and
Teagan Jean Strassburg, daughters of Todd
Strassburg & Tara Baker. May they be filled with

the Holy Spirit.

PARISH LIFE

SACRAMENTAL LIFE
Baptisms
Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child for
Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class. The
next session will be on February 2. Please call the Parish Office
at 444-4262 to register, to schedule a baptism, or for more
information.

Marriages
Congratulations! Please contact the Parish Office as soon as
possible (six months or more in advance) so that we can work
with you to prepare for the Sacrament of Holy Matrimony.

Pastoral Visitations
If you desire a home visit, communion for the homebound, or
the Sacrament of Anointing the Sick, call the Parish Office. We
want to be part of your life.

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the families of
Marie Passeri and Carolyn Dondelinger. May
they find rest and peace, and may their families
find comfort in God’s love.

Second Collection This Weekend
This week, we take up the collection for the Solidarity Fund
for the Church in Africa. The people of Africa are joyous and
faith-filled, but they also face challenges due to poverty, high
rates of disease, food shortages, and migration. This collec-
tion is an opportunity to stand with the people of Africa and
support pastoral projects that this continent so needs. Please
be generous today.

Total Actual Contributions
Weeks #27/28 (Weekends of Jan 5 & 12) $36,601.54

Fiscal Year to Date
Last: $596,922.85  ~ Current: $561,582.32

Faith in Our Future Campaign
Pledged to Date: $2,725,962.70 ~ Paid to Date: $1,413,506.51

STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART

Communion and Liberation School of Community.
The School of Community aims to be a method to verify the
presence of Christ in one’s life. Participants help each other
grow in awareness of how communion with Christ can give
birth to a new humanity. We meet one hour every Thursday at
6:30 PM in the St. Cabrini Rm. For more information call Joseph
Prenosil at 651-755-1342.

Newman Club Fundraiser...
Is date night overdue? Need some time away from the kids?
Make your reservations & plans now! Bring your kids to St.
Philip’s Friday evening, January 24. The Newman Club young
adults will entertain & watch your kids as a fundraiser for their
spring-break mission trip. (Our mission trip will include work-
ing with children in the St. Jude’s Hospital in Memphis, TN so
we can practice our entertainment skills on your kids while you
enjoy a night out!) Free-will childcare will be available 5:30-
8:30 Friday, January 24, 2020. Use the parking lot door (#2),
check-in will be near the restrooms. We will be watching
Brother Francis & videos, as well as games, coloring, and hav-
ing fun in the gym. Questions? Leave message for Nancy:
ngoodman@stphilipsbemidji.org (218) 441-4907. FIRST EUCHARIST PARENT SESSIONS

TUES., FEBRUARY 11, 5:15 PM OR THURS.,
FEBRUARY 20, 6:30 PM
Two opportunities to attend the First Eucharist
Parent Session will be offered: February 11 at
5:15 PM and February 20 at 6:30 PM at the So-
cial Hall. Parents/guardians only need to attend
one session.  These two sessions will be the only sessions of-
fered this year, so mark your calendars now!  The session is for
parents/guardians who will be preparing their child to receive
the Sacrament of First Eucharist this year.  This is a parent only
Session, one parent must attend (both are welcome).  Children
preparing to receive the Sacrament should be in second grade
or older and attending Faith Formation or St. Philip’s School.
An overview of the Sacrament, the preparation program and
the time line will be discussed. Parents/guardians are respon-
sible for the preparation of their child to receive the Sacra-
ment. Packets will be handed out and there will be an oppor-
tunity for questions and discussion.  Please contact Kris Jensen
(441-4944) for additional information.

Knights of Columbus Family of the Month
The Bemidji Council of the Knights of Columbus is very pleased
to announce the Family of the Month for January to the Mark
and Anita Froelich Family. Mark and Anita and their four
boys are very involved with the Church, School and the Coun-
cil.  Most importantly they are role models of good Catholic
Family Values. If you wish to nominate someone for Family of
the Month, please contact Dan Shea at sheadaniel@ymail.com.
The father does not need to be a member of the Knights of
Columbus.

New Faces at St. Philip’s
This week we congratulated Larry Mack as he has retired as
St. Philip’s Facility Maintenance Supervisor for the past 15
years. Thank you, Larry for your knowledge, leadership, and
joyful presence on our campus! Brad Arel will assume the
position of Facility Maintenance Supervisor effective imme-
diately. We do have 2 new faces here: Mike Wasnuk as full-
time custodian, and Rick Dahlman as part-time custodian.
Be sure to greet them if you happen to see them around!
Another new face that you will soon see at St. Philip’s is our
new Director of Music and Liturgy, Bonnie Lee. Some may
remember her when she worked for the Diocese of Crook-
ston. Welcome Mike, Rick, and Bonnie!



New Study Group Opportunity
Would you like to be part of a small Study Group? Come
discuss the books received at Christmas, The Bible is a Catho-
lic Book by Jimmy Akin or The Biggest Lie in the History of
Christianity by Matthew Kelly? Being part of small study group
motivates you to actually read the book (instead of intending
to), to share your reaction and hear others differing perspec-
tives related to the reading. It’s also a good, safe place to
wonder out loud (& maybe even find some answers)! We will
begin the weekend of January 26, which has been designated
the “Sunday of God’s Word” by Pope Francis. Leave message
for Nancy if you are interested: (218) 441-4907 or ngood-
man@stphilipsbemidji.org. Please indicate which book you
have & want to study, along with your contact information.

It is a supreme injustice and arbitrariness when some make
themselves the judges of who should live and who should die.
-The Gospel of Life, 66  (St. Pope John Paul II’s 1995 encyclical,
The Gospel of Life).

Why I Am Pro-Life...
Children are a precious gift from God. Back in the early

1990’s, my wife and I had many pregnancies, which for us all
ended in miscarriages. The pain at each lost child became more
intense each time. The loss of twin boys at 5 months and the loss
of our little girl at 7 months, left deep hollow in my heart. The
idea that a parent would deliberately end their child’s life is real-
ly almost too hard to imagine. These tiny human lives are not
ours to destroy for our convenience or because we feel pressured
into a dead end by society. The lies told by the abortion industry
to these women, and men, lead them to a decision that many will
come to regret as life goes on. Life begins at conception and we
must protect these most vulnerable people who cannot speak for
themselves.
Anonymous

ST. PHILIP’S SCHOOL HAPPENINGS
Congratulations to 7th grader Sam Maus, our 2019-2020 Na-
tional Geographic Geography Bee winner! Congrats, also, to 5th
grader, Xinghan Li, our runner-up. Way to go! Last week our
students and staff grabbed their hockey sticks and played Floor
Hockey before school, 5th – 8th graders competed in the first
round of our 2020 Spelling Bee, our 8th graders took their first
step towards Bemidji High School next year by attending a reg-
istration meeting there, and our 6th-8th graders spent Friday on
a NET Retreat. We also said goodbye to Larry Mack, our Facili-
ties Supervisor, who will be enjoying retirement! This place will
not be the same with out him and we will miss him!
Upcoming school events:
● Mon., Jan. 20: No School. Martin Luther King Jr. Day.
● Wed., Jan. 26: All School Mass. Mass Ministers: Mrs. Larsen’s

6th graders. Music Ministers: Mr. Wavrin’s 4th graders.
●  Fri., Jan. 24th: End of 2nd Term.

● Sun., Jan. 26: All School Mass. Mass Ministers: 3rd-5th graders.

● Sun.-Fri., Jan. 26th-31st: Catholic School Week.

● Wed., Jan. 29: All School Mass. Mass Ministers: Mr. Morris’ 5th
graders. Music Ministers: Mrs. Graham’s 3rd graders.

● Thurs., Jan. 30: St. Philip’s School Information Night. 7:00
PM. 8th grade BHS Registration Fair. 5:00-8:00 PM.

● Fri., Jan 31: Talent Show in the morning. Activity Day from
1:00-2:30 PM.

“Now the Lord has spoken who formed me as his servant from the
womb...” (Isaiah 49:5)
God has given each of us different gifts. In order for God’s plan
to work, you have to do what God is calling you to do, and I
have to do what God is calling me to do. And guess what? God
has given each of us a different plan! So, stop comparing your-
self to others. Don’t let envy and jealousy enter your life. Be
thankful for the gifts God has given you and generously share
them with others.

Elementary Faith Formation Substitute
Catechists (teachers) Needed!
Substitute Catechists are needed to teach Elementary Faith
Formation children on Wednesday evenings from 6:30 – 7:45
PM, actual teaching time is an hour.  An easy to follow Cate-
chist teaching guide will help you in preparing to teach the
lesson.  Substitute Catechists should be Catholic and have the
desire to help our children learn and grow in faith.  Please con-
tact Kris Jensen (441-4944) to be a part of this ministry or if
you have questions.

MARRIAGES & BANNS ~ Please join us in
praying for all newly married couples & those preparing for
the Sacrament of Matrimony:

Zachary Froelich & Samantha Peterson
Exchange of Vows on March 20, 2020

Nathaniel Schreiber & Sara Wielenberg
Exchange of Vows on April 4, 2020

Mark Moris & Janet Iverson
Exchange of Vows on May 30, 2020
Joshua Wicker & Kathryn DeMaris
Exchange of Vows on June 6, 2020

Brody Wilander & Madisen Erpelding
Exchange of Vows on June 20, 2020

Bryce Neubert & Julia Bernstein
Exchange of Vows on July 17, 2020

Luke Upgren & Sarah Glen
Exchange of Vows on August 1, 2020
Alexander Zachman & Leah Johnson
Exchange of Vows on August 22, 2020

Zachery Suther & Sara Mykleseth
Exchange of Vows on October 10, 2020

Help Needed at Havenwood
As you know, St. Philip’s visits Havenwood Care Center twice a
month for Mass and a Communion Service. St. Philip’s volun-
teers play a big part in this service to the residents there. Cur-
rently there is a need for more volunteers—if you are interest-
ed in learning more about this important ministry, please con-
tact Mary Varriano at mvarrian@paulbunyan.net.

St. Philip’s Students on Real Presence Radio
Be listening to Real Presence Radio (820 AM) in
January and February as St. Philip’s School stu-
dents offer prayers on the air! Each grade will
take a turn so be sure to tune in.



Join us for the next
Bemidji Area All Pro Dads

Pool & Pizza Party!
Sunday, January 26 ~ 4:00 to 6:00 PM
BSU Gillett Wellness Center & Pool

(220 19th Street NE)

Swimming... Basketball... Rock Wall... Pizza & Fun!
It’s a different location and a different time, but still a great
time to be had by all!  Dads, uncles, and grandpas… mark your
calendars now for a great afternoon with your children, nieces,
nephews or grandchildren.  We will be meeting at BSU and
spending the afternoon in the pool, on the rock wall and/or
court!  Activities will be available from 4:00 – 6:00, with pizza
and pop served, beginning at 5:45.  Any non-swimming partici-
pant requiring a life jacket, are expected to bring their own or
be within arms-reach of their guardian at all times.  A waiver
will also need to be signed for anyone interested in the Rock
Wall.  This event is completely free!  We hope to see you there.

For more information or questions,
please feel free to contact us at:
bemidjiallprodads@gmail.com.

www.AllProDad.com

Can’t make it?
Hope to see you

next month:
Saturday, February 22!

Upcoming Retreats…

CHRIST THE KING RETREAT CENTER
621 First Ave South – Buffalo, MN 55313

MEN’S SILENT WEEKEND RETREAT
Theme: “Broken, Blessed and Sent”
Date: January 31 – February 2, 2020
Presented by: King’s House Preaching Team
Suggested Offering: $160 per person/$100 per person
student rate (includes $30 deposit to reserve a rm)

DIRECTED RETREAT
Date: February 10 – 14, 2020
Presented by: Members of the King’s House Preaching Team
Retreat Fee: $300 (includes $50 deposit to reserve a rm)

WOMEN’S SILENT WEEKEND RETREAT
Theme: “Broken, Blessed and Sent”
Date: February 21 – 23, 2020
Presented by: King’s House Preaching Team
Suggested Offering: $160 per person/$100 per person
student rate (includes $30 deposit to reserve a rm)

WOMEN’S SILENT LENTEN MIDWEEK RETREAT
Theme: “Broken, Blessed and Sent”
Date: February 25 – 27, 2020
Presented by: King’s House Preaching Team
Suggested Offering: $160 per person/$100 per person
student rate (includes $30 deposit to reserve a rm)

MARRIED COUPLES RETREAT
Theme: “Broken, Blessed and Sent”
Date: February 28 – March 1, 2020
Presented by: King’s House Preaching Team
Suggested Offering: $320 per couple (includes $60 deposit
per couple to reserve a rm)

Please email/call Lori Polman if you have any questions or to
register, lpolman@kingshouse.com/763-682-1394, ext. 11

Retrouvaille Marriage Help
Thinking about Separation or Divorce? Hurting? Angry? Feel
helpless? Retrouvaille is a lifeline for troubled marriages. Cou-
ples learn the tools to rediscover each other and heal their mar-
riage. 100% confidential.

When: Jan 31 - Feb 2, 2020
Where: Dakota Ridge Best Western Hotel, Eagan, MN

800-470-2230; info@tcr-mn.org; www.helpourmarriage.org

GriefShare Group Starting
A GriefShare support group will be meeting Thursdays, 5:00 to
7:00 PM, beginning January 16 for thirteen weeks. GriefShare pro-
vides faith-based seminar material and support to help with the
loss of a loved one. We will meet in Room 3 in the Community
Life Center at the Evangelical Free Church of Bemidji (115 Carr
Lake Rd SW). Fee of $20 includes workbook. You may start any
Thursday. For more information contact Jenny Hodgson (218) 556
-4250.

Marriage Encounter Weekend
Give your spouse the best gift of love possible! A gift that gives
for generations to come! Register for the February 8-9 Marriage
Encounter at www.marriages.org. Weekends are held at Mt. Olivet
Conference and Retreat Center in Farmington. Visit
www.marriages.org for additional information or call 651-454-3238.

Missing Pyx
Most of the parish’s pyxes seem to be missing… If you have one,
please return it to the chapel. Thank you!





MINISTRY SCHEDULE
Week of January 25/26

Jan 25, 5:30 PM
Third Sunday

in Ordinary Time

Jan 26, 7:30 AM
Third Sunday

in Ordinary Time

Jan 26, 9:00 AM
Third Sunday

in Ordinary Time

Jan 26, 11:00 AM
Catholic Schools Week

Third Sunday
in Ordinary Time

SACRISTAN
Joanna Ferraro Sarah Martinka Tracie Walter (sub req.) Maryhelen Chadwick

LECTOR
Cheryl Christlieb (1)
Roger Heger (2)

Sue Bruns (1)
Darla Sathre (2)

Cory Gish (1)
John Carlson (2)

School Student
School Student

INTERCESSOR
Joanna Ferraro HELP NEEDED Deacon Kermit School Student

ALTAR SERVER
Aidan Spaeth (Mentor)
Elise Spaeth
Aaron Heger (Mentor)

Abby Myhrer
Erin Myhrer (Mentor)

Sam Gish
Macey Gish (Mentor)
Miles Gish

Owen Vigen
Gerritt Vigen
Lily Larson

CAPTAIN
Betty Lindy Patti Van Camp Mark Studer Karen Williams

EMHC

HELP NEEDED
Jana Heger
Lisa Freise
Amy Sanden
HELP NEEDED
Joanna Ferraro
Lynn Baird

Joyce Berg
HELP NEEDED
HELP NEEDED
Sarah Martinka

Deacon Kermit
George Whalen
Suzi Whalen
Yvonne Solheim (sub req.)
Sue Lucas
Ed Daigle
Jeff Cwikla (sub req.)
Mike Hougen
Mary Scofield

Mike Wavrin
Marcia Larson
Don Carlson
Susie Balstad
Marilyn Marsh
Gary Johnson
Renae Donaghue
Kimberley Gourneau
Pat Kelly

USHER

Ian Spaeth
Mary Jo Christenson
HELP NEEDED
Glen Laginess

Matt Dockendorf
HELP NEEDED
Gary Bruns
James Wiltse

Tony Nistler
Ron Arel
Bob Schlichting
HELP NEEDED

John Marcum
HELP NEEDED
Don Pohl
Bob Pohl

HOSPITALITY
FELLOWSHIP

Dianne Dockendorf
Matt Dockendorf

Terri Caouette
Tim Caouette
Gerri Daigle
Ed Daigle

Barb Fitzgerald (sub req.)
Marcia Larson
Nancy Lauderbaugh
Rita Lauderbaugh

GREETER
John Freise
Lisa Freise

HELP NEEDED
Jerry Sathre

Jane Daniels
Darlene Weber

Gary Marsh
Jan Busch

INFORMATION
STATION

Suzi Whalen Karen Merschman
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